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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

May 15, 2019 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Selectman Rick Eaton, Dan 
Carpenter, Road Agent Mike Dross and Lieutenant Charles Chabot 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
Old Business 
 
Lt. Chabot advised the sign is in place for the one-way during school hours with an officer added 
occasionally. 
 
Road Agent’s Report 
 
Road Agent Dross reported a focus the past few weeks on repairing potholes and tree work.  A 
crane will be needed for one day for the pine trees on Hooksett Road 
 
Dartmouth Drive has been repaired with the underdrain tied in, while work on Spofford Road 
from the bottom to the corner has begun.  The rip rap will be removed on Monday (May 20th). 
 
An access to the Robie Burial Grounds has been put in off Winter’s Way with gravel, loam, seed 
and mulch. 
 
Police Report 
 
Lt. Chabot reported there were 277 motor vehicle stops during the month of April, 164 for 
speeding and 30 for “hands free” driving.  Three of the motor vehicle stops resulted in arrests.  
Lt. Chabot reported the department had performed distracted driving patrols in April, which are 
grant funded patrols and puts an additional patrol car out on the roads.    
 
Review March 20, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
 
Mr. Carpenter moved to approve the minutes of March 20, 2019.  Mr. DiPietro seconded the 
motion, with all in favor, so moved. 
 
Next Meeting:  June 19, 2019 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 pm.  Mr. Eaton seconded the motion, 
with all in favor, so moved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy J. Hoijer, 
Recording Secretary 


